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On Wednesday, February 16, 2000,  the Los Angeles City Council voted 12-1 (Holden voting no, Galanter, Goldberg absent) to approve the City Transportation Committee report and the amending motion by Council Member Hal Bernson relative to the City’s contribution to the Metro Rail North Hollywood extension project.  The approved report recommends that the City of Los Angeles pay the MTA the balance of $34.1 million in increments from the FY 2000 through the FY 2005 budgets. 

The amending motion by Council Member Bernson  stipulates that approval of the funding balance be contingent upon the provision of 250 parking spaces for the Universal City Station the day it opens.  The amendment was included to address concerns over a potential lack of parking at the Universal City Station.  The MTA, Caltrans and City staff have been working closely on the parking issue, and all parties are confident that a sufficient number of parking spaces will be ready when revenue operations at the station begin.
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